





THE AMERICAN LEGION

ERNEST M. SCHULTZ III – POST $351 - \underline{www.alp351.com}$ $\underline{June~2013}$

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Post 351 Custom Ceiling Tiles \$30.00	Challenge coins are here!!! \$10.00	Dr. Dave Doty Doctorate of Limited Height	free WiFi	US)	Fish Fry 5:00PM -7:30PM	A washer and dryer combo is the Bermuda triangle for socks!!
2 sal car wash 11-3 PM	3 Cross Eyes	Out with the Old! Thanks Dave	5 Darts – 7:00 PM	6	7 Fish Fry 5:00PM - 7:30 PM	Calusa Vets @ 1.00 PM W/Bobby Hubcat or Juke Box Flash
9 SAL Meeting 11:00 AM	Enjoy the new bowling game	Thank you Cindy See for your all you did for Post 351 We luv you	12 Darts – 7:00 PM	13 No Auxiliary Meeting	14 Fish Fry 5:00PM - 7:30PM	15 Installation of Post 351 Officers No Post Meetings
16 Rappy Father's Day	17 Mary	18	19 Darts – 7:00 PM	Post 351 Coffee Mugs on sale \$5.00	21 Fish Fry 5:00PM -7:30PM	Welcome Bill our new Post Commander & Dawn our new Aux. President
23 30 It's SUMMER!	In time of war, any piece will do!	25	26 Darts – 7:00 PM	Cindy See 204 1st Member of the 200 club	28 Fish Fry 5:00PM -7:30PM	Lan Mac Pest Control is proud to sponsor Post 351 Newsletter

Commander's Corner

Howdy handful,

This is my sayonara as your commander. Like the popular TV show "Eight is enough"me too. But I will still be involved...this is my Post, always has been, always will be.

I would like to take this time to let everyone know who has not only helped me, but helped make our Post successful. From the bottom of my heart, "THANK YOU SO MUCH" for being there when you were needed and for being there when you were asked to do stuff. I was never let down....well maybe a few times, but all in all, you people are the best. I don't have the memory bank left in my head to thank you all individually, but you know who you are. Awesome job, troops!!! We didn't win any awards this year but we all know what we did for our Vets, both active and inactive, and one of the four pillars of the American Legion is to take care of our veterans....and we did a damn good job of doing that. STAND PROUD 351!!!!

We have new leaders coming into our Post this year and they are going to need your assistance and guidance in helping to keep our Post going strong. I have all of the confidence in our membership that the help they ask for will be forthcoming. If the membership cooperates with the incoming Officers as you have with me in the past, we will continue to prosper. Please stand by them as you have stood by myself and Cindy.

The pickin's are slim on the ceiling tiles. They are not only going fast, they are almost gone......ya'd better get your spot soon. We only have a few arms and legs left!!! Organs next!

The Calusa vets will be here on June 8th. Once again, I will not be able to be here as I will be at Department Convention...my last one...to vote and pick up our cards. The vets arms were kind of twisted into having pizza on their next trip....the ladies need a break....no problem...save me 2 slices please!! The entertainment is up in the air as Bobby Hubcat was way out of order on his last visit. We might just give Flash \$25.00 to play the juke box. Hide and watch!

Speaking of the machines in the Post, you have probably noticed that the slots are gone. When I was last in Tallahassee for the Florida Veterans Council meeting, we got word that basically all machines, except pull tabs, were illegal. Being that Mary and I have been warned numerous times about illegal stuff we were doing at the Post, we freaked out. On their last visit when they took our stuff, they told us that they were done slapping our wrists. The next time they would slap our wrists with cuffs. So I decided to err on the safe side and got rid of the slots. The legislature did not see our pleas about fund raising for vets and left us out in the cold. Possibly, when our lobbyists convince them that we need the machines to help fund what we do, we will be exempt and bring them back...til then....sorry! As a matter of fact, the new law reads that if this is violated, the owners of the machine, the players of same and the facilitators (that means officers) are guilty of a 3rd degree felony. You be the judge!

Installation of the Post Officers will be June 15th at noon. There will be NO POST MEETING that morning...no need.

Please welcome Dawn and Bill into our home.

With nothing else I can remember to report, "THANKS AGAIN FOR ALL YOUR HELP, SUPPORT AND FRIENDSHIP" I love you all!

I can't forget these;

MONTHLY MUSINGS: In time of war, any piece will do! A washer and dryer combo is the Bermuda triangle for socks!!

Love ya'
Dave Doty
Yours in service,

Dave Doty

Auxiliary Newsletter

The 2013-2014 Auxiliary Officers are as follows:

President: Dawn Burgener 1st Vice President: Judy Crocker

2nd Vice President: Becky Montgomery Secretary/Treasurer: Chris St. Jean

Sgt of Arms: Carrie Lefluer Historian: Judy Orcutt

Chaplin: Mary Ellen Anglebrandt

Executive Board:

Shari Dunn, Louise Matson and Cindy See

Congratulations to our new officers!!!!

No Auxiliary meeting will be held this month.

Thanks to our Kitchen Queens:

Carrie, Judy O. and Liz for making spaghetti and meatballs for our Calusa Harbour Veterans. It was Delicious!!!

Thanks to: MaryEllen, Carol and Becky for serving our veterans!

Thanks to everyone who brought in covered dishes and helped with set-up and clean up for Mary's party and Memorial Day!

We will be having our dinner for the Calusa Harbour Veterans on Saturday, June 8th from 1pm-5pm. We will be serving our infamous Pizza, salad and dessert for only \$3.00. Entertainment will be by Bobby Hubcat!

Happy Father's Day!

Since this will be my last newsletter I would like to take this time to THANK everyone who has supported me over the last 6 years! To the Auxiliary: I could not have done it without you! No matter what needed to be done you ALL WERE THERE!

To the men: Dave, thanks for ALWAYS supporting us! Steve and Thad for keeping me straight on the newsletter! To all the men who supported our programs and offered help!

To Sal: for helping to support our programs!

It has been an honor to serve as your president! We have made great strides in taking care of our veterans, community and children! That's what we are about and what we do best! I know that you will show the same support to Dawn!

"WE ARE SMALL BUT MIGHTY" AND YES MORALE IS HIGH!!!

Love ya all and may God BleSS! For God and Country,

Cindy See Auxiliary President

SAL News

Monthly Car Wash, June 2 from 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM at Post 351. The cost is \$5.00 a car and includes wash, dry and vacuum.

Car Washes will be held on the first Sunday of every month afterwords. The Car Washes are being held to support our American Legion Post and the SAL.

Bruce Glover SAL Commander

Kitchen News

The kitchen will be serving Friday night fish dinners from 5:00 PM to 7:30 PM.

Please come and enjoy dinner and support the post!

Editors Notes _ Steve Urban Web Address - www.alp351.com







Lan Mac Pest Control – Serving SW Florida since 1971.

Pest Control, Termite Control, Lawn & Ornamental Care (239-337-1519)